























™D paratransit

ereating independence through smart transit inc.

September 5, 2013

Alana N Theiss, CPA

James Marta & Company LLP
701 Howe Avenue, Suite E3
Sacramento, CA 95825

Dear Ms. Theiss: '

We disagree with the contention that $40 allocated to Measure A for two Blendtec
blenders was not an ordinary and necessary cost on the following grounds.

Paratransit, Inc.'s health and welfare costs have ballooned by more than 100% over the
past decade and now stand between $2-3 million. With the prevailing market
conditions, we anticipate these cost will continue to increase by low double digits
annually into the foreseeable future. Our best practices weliness program was
developed in 2008, suspended in 2009 with the recession and reinstated once more in
2012. The intention of the wellness program was to progressively help minimize our
huge employee medical costs and reduce costly absenteeism by promoting employee
health and wellness. The program was pattemed after best practice wellness programs
across the country and because of it Paratransit was recognized this year by the
Sacramento Business Journal as one of the regions healthiest employers. Because the
increased wellness and employee participation, we anticipate a significant savings on
our medical cost (through Kaiser) which will very likely exceed the cost of the wellness
program.

The two high speed blenders in question have served around 7,000 whole fruit, super
food and vegetable smoothies since they were purchased last year. The smoothies are
an integral and successful part of our weliness program. They have promoted
employee wellness, morale and contributed to the past and future reduction of an
enormous and growing expenditure obligation: health and welfare costs; which we
consider an ordinary and necessary cost. Paratransit has always prided itself on being
a progressive and proactive business and our wellness program is yet another example
of that culture.

We contend that our travel training is one of our responsibilities as CTSA which is listed
as an eligible expenditure under the Measure A plan (last phrase of paragraph 2 under
the Senior and Disabled Section). We have had travel training operating expenditures

as part of our STA-approved expenditure plan since the inception of the Measure A
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renewal. Following from that, we contend that the wellness expenditures are a
necessary and allowable personnel/operating expenditure for travel training as we have
recorded. '

Respectfully Submitted,

ihson-Burmester
Chief Financial Officer
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